PHYSICIAN TO THE PRESIDENT
THE WHITE HOUSE

July 18, 2024

MEMORANDUM FOR: KARINE JEAN-PIERRE
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT AND
WHITE HOUSE PRESS SECRETARY

FROM: Kevin C. O’CONNOR, D.O., FAAFP
PHYSICIAN TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: President Biden COVID-19 Update

The President is still experiencing mild upper respiratory symptoms associated with his recent
COVID-19 infection. He continues to receive Paxlovid.

He does not have a fever and his vital signs remain normal. He will continue to conduct the
business of the American people.

With the President’s permission, I will continue to provide regular updates, as we have done
before.

Respectfully submitted,
%C 2

Kevin C. O’Connor, D.O., FAAFP
Physician to the President
The White House
Associate Professor, The George Washington University School of Medicine & Health Sciences
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